A
~ theclew s

The Commodoreds Clorner
By Jim Keen
commodore@smsa.com

Summer Boating Ops in Full Swing at SMSA

As I'm writing on this first day of summer, we look forward to one of the highlights of
the sailing season... the Screwpile Lighthouse Challenge Regatta. What we all know as
simply, SCREWPILE, has become the benchmark race for many Chesapeake sailors.
It traditionally involves a very large percentage of SMSA members whether as racers or
race committee/shoreside volunteers. A sincere thank you once again goes to LG Raley
for his 24" year of stewardship of this great event, and also to the many SMSA
volunteers who help LG to make it all possible. If you are a racer and haven't yet
registered, it's time to do so. Let’s all make this another great Screwpile! And, best of
luck to our SMSA boats and crews. It sure would be nice to bring the “Overall Winner
Award” back to SMSA. Please all join us at the clubhouse on the evening of Thursday,
14 July to welcome all Screwpile racers into town. Races are Friday through Sunday.
The clubhouse will be open on Saturday afternoon as the racers finish their distance
race at the gazebo across the street.

The early June Luau at Zahniser’s was a great success! We had a very large turnout,
the weather held out for us, and everyone seemed to have a wonderful time. Thank
you to Jody, Betsy, Hannah, and Terry for preparing and setting up for the event, to

our Grill Master Glenn, and to the Z's crew for hosting and to all those who came out,
brought lots of delicious food, and made the Luau a very enjoyable afternoon!

They may have missed the Luau, but they had a very good excuse. Congratulations to
two of our SMSA race crews for their spectacular showing at Southern Bay Race Week
in Hampton that weekend. Eddie Sierra, Scotty & Lynn Roland, and Clarke McKinney
with ANTAGONIST won first place overall in the very competitive J/70 one-design fleet
with a dominating string of bullets. In the PHRF C fleet, David and Jakie Meiser,

on EASY BUTTON with their crew of Shawn & Laura Stanley and Barry Friedman, took
first overall in their fleet and were also named Boat of the Day for Sunday, in addition
to winning the Sportsman Award for the Regatta. Great job ANTAGONIST and EASY
BUTTON skippers and crews! You represented yourselves and SMSA very well!

Two of our SMSA crews raced very competitively in the recently completed Annapolis to
Bermuda Ocean Race. Norm and Rosemary Dawley and their PURSUIT crew and Jim
and Barb Whited and their crew on 84D CAT completed the 753 mile race in 4 days/7
hrs/44 mins and 4 days/17 hrs/ 19 min respectively. Successfully competing in this
very challenging race is a wonderful accomplishment. The preparation for the race is
another achievement in itself... logistics, provisioning, safety inspection, crew
management. Congratulations to PURSUIT and BAD CAT skippers and crews! Well
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